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OFFICE HOURS: Monday - Friday: 9:00 a.m. 5:00 p.m. / Closed on Saturday and Sunday / Off ice: 309-762-2362 
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Church: 1307 17th Avenue /  Mol ine, I l  61265 / Mai l ing Address: 1608 13th Street /  Mol ine, I l  61265 

 
LENTEN COMMUNAL PENANCE SERVICE 
This Holy week we will have a Reconciliation 
Service on Monday, April 10 at 7 p.m. 
Confessions will be heard in the context of a 
prayer service.  There will be 5 to 6 priests 
available. It seems appropriate that during this 
Lenten season we take time for this sacrament of 
healing.  If you know of a friend who has not 
celebrated Reconciliation for a long while bring 
them with you. 
If you can not make the April 10th Service, you 
will have one more opportunity for Confessions 
on Wednesday, April 12, before and after the 
Stations of the Cross. This will be the last chance 
to receive this sacrament before the Triduum 
begins. 



 

SACRED HEART PARISH WELCOMES YOU 

Dear Parishioner, 

     Fr. Sebastian Tumusiime was away in February and for most of March working on his doctoral 
dissertation in Canada.  He returned on March 28th.  On the very day he was coming home, I 
received a call from the Diocese of Peoria informing me that there had been a series of unexpected 
events in the diocese. A pastor was relieved of his duties in a large parish in Bloomington, Illinois.  
He had to be replaced immediately.  An assistant who was at St. Matthew Parish in Champaign was 
to be moved to be pastor in Bloomington.  I was told that Fr. Sebastian would be assigned to St. 
Matthew to replace the assistant that was moving.  Needless to say, this was a surprise to Fr. 
Sebastian and myself. Father Sebastian is tentatively scheduled to go back to Africa when he 
completes his studies.  I thought he would be here until June, but sadly this was not to be.  The 
diocese felt these transfers had to happen immediately. Fr. Sebastian packed his things and went to Champaign last Friday. 

     I am sure that we all wish Fr. Sebastian well.  We are sorry he was not able to say good-bye, but with a three daysô move 
he had to be allowed a lot of personal time so he could get things arranged.  We will explore the possibility of having some 
kind of going away event for Fr. Sebastian in the future, but that will depend on his schedule.   

     I would strongly encourage parishioners to send cards and good wishes to his new address.  That address is: 
     1303 Lincolnshire Dr.  
     Champaign, Il. 61821 
     217-359-4224 

     Fr. Sebastian, I am sure, would love to receive your support. He was a gentle presence among us. He will be missed. 

     This series of events reminds us of the acuteness of the priest shortage.  At the time I was ordained there were 240 
priests in our diocese.  Now there are less than 120. The average age of the priests has also gone up. We are fortunate to 
have International priests to fill in, but they are also needed in their home countries.   

     I will be trying to find a priest to come to Sacred Heart who will be able to help us in our ministry.  We will maintain the 
Mass schedule as best we can.  Adjustments may have to be made if this goes on too long. Msgr. Wellman has been 
generous with his time and we thank him.  Fr. Jean, who is stationed at Christ the King will also help us with daily Masses.  
I would ask for your patience.  One priest cannot cover as much ground as two.  Let us pray that the Lord will send another 
shepherd our way soon. As always, I will keep you informed. 

Blessings, 

Fr. Mark 
P.S. This Monday at 7 p.m. is our Lenten Reconciliation Service. There will be five or six priests who will be available for 
confessions.  I would encourage everyone to attend.  Keep in mind there will be confessions on Wednesday night, before 
and after the Stations of the Cross until everyone has a chance to celebrate the sacrament.  Keep in mind that the schedule 
for Thursday, Friday and Saturday is different. There is one service a day which corresponds to the Liturgical law of the 
Roman Church. 

Annual Diocesan Appeal Sunday  
The 2017 Annual Diocesan Appeal is now underway in our parish. Your support of this yearôs Appeal 
ensures that essential charitable, educational and pastoral ministries of the Diocese of Peoria are 
continued and carried forward. Thanks to all who made a pledge to the Annual Diocesan Appeal.  No 
gift is too small, and our parish is trying to reach 100% participation. If you have not yet made a gift 

to the ADA, we invite you to do so today. There are envelopes in the vestibule.  Every dollar raised to make our goal 
supports important diocesan services and every dollar raised over our goal will be returned to the parish to help us. 

AN INVITATION TO YOU:  
Come to the Easter Vigil Mass this Saturday evening.  This Mass is the most significant liturgy of our 
Church year.   We begin at 8:00 p.m. around the Easter fire in front of church.  Father Mark blesses the 
Easter Pascal candle which is carried into the dark church after the people are in place.  Everyone but those 
to be baptized holds a lighted candle while Father Mark chants the Exultet, the Paschal proclamation.  The 
liturgy of the word follows with readers proclaiming five stories about our historical faith journey taken 

from the Old Testament.  At the singing of the Gloria all the bells ring, full lighting is restored, and the Collect prayer, 
epistle, gospel and homily follow, to conclude the liturgy of the word.  The celebration of baptism and confirmation for 
seven adults and eight youngsters are a special part of this Easter Vigil.  The liturgy of the Eucharist proceeds in a familiar 
manner, with the new Catholic adults experiencing their first Communion.  The entire ceremony is about two hours long 
with much participation, glorious music and the church interior beautifully decorated.  Celebrate with our parish community 
and our New Catholics on this special night. 



FINANCIAL OFFICER 
Bobbie Vidmar 

PARISH STAFF: Suzie Budde,  
Stephanie Hill, Kate Schaefer 

MAINTENANCE: Dan Morris 

MUSIC DIRECTORS 
Suzie Budde and Cheryl Bolt 

SCHOOL PRINCIPALS 
Jane Barrett/Principal 
Mary Cornelis/Assistant 

TRUSTEES 
Connie Morris                  309-799-5865 
Jim Watson                     309-721-0554 

PARISH COUNCIL 
Mike Steffen (Chair)        309-235-4804 
Fr. Mark DeSutter           309-762-2362 
Jeannine Day                  309-764-2242 
Al Gorgal                         309-762-1260 
Liz Lareau                       309-797-3702 
Larry Lorensen                309-762-6218 
Don Lewis                       309-230-6200 
Joni Mack                        309-236-3614 
Denise Maynard              309-762-3227 
Favi Nache                      309-230-2254 
Kory Schultz                    309-558-8532 
Carolyn Wilson                309-756-7692 

RECONCILIATION 
Saturday: 3:00 to 3:45 p.m. and by 
appointment. Call the Parish Office at 
(309) 762-2362. (During Lent: Every 
Wednesday from 5:00 p.m. to 5:30 
p.m.) 

RCIA 
(Rite of Christian Initiation for 

Adults) 

Persons wishing to learn more about 
the Catholic Faith, or to join our 
Catholic community please call the 
Parish Center. 

PARISH PHOTO POLICY 
Occasionally our Sacred Heart 
Photographers take pictures at our 
parish social events and liturgies. 
These photos will be used with the 
intention of publishing them on our web
-site or in our monthly newsletter. 
Anyone not wanting their or their family 
membersô photos published should 
contact the Lee Parish Center, 762-
2362. If we do not hear from you, we 
will assume that we have your 
permission to use the photos. Thank 
you! 

BAPTISM: Sunday after the 

11:00 a.m. Mass. Parents must be 
registered and active parishioners. 
Baptismal Instruction classes are 
held on the third Tuesday of the 
following  months: March, June, 
September, January (2017). 

WEDDINGS: Couples should 

contact the Parish Office at least six (6) 
months prior to the proposed date. 
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ÊÙÖÚÚȭɂɯ , 33'$6ɯƖƛȯƗƖ 

Weekly Budget                                                        $19,713.00 
Mar 27 �² Apr 2                                                        $19,042.00 
Over/Under                                                            $   (671.00) 

Year-to-date: 
July 1, 2016 through April 2, 2017 

Budget: $788,525 ~ Actual: $7525,601 ~ Under($35,924) 

The Lord calls us to love God and to love our neighbor. Every 
day we are presented with opportunities to love our neighbor 
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big events, they are usually ordinary occurrences like helping 
someone carry their groceries or holding the door open for 
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own and not expecting anything in return. 

Stewardship Of Treasure 
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PRAYER INTENTION FOR  

APRIL 2017 

For Young People 
That young people may 
respond generously to 
their vocations and 
seriously consider 
offering themselves to 
God in the priesthood or 
consecrated life. 

Please remember to keep 
up with the offertory 
pledges that were made in 
November.  This is very 
important for our parishes 
finances. 

A PEW PAL PROJECT  
The pictures included in this 
article are from the Parish 
Rectory. Due to a crack in 
the aluminum body structure 
of the boiler heat exchanger 
in the Rectory, it was 
necessary to replace the unit 
while it was still under a 
limited warranty. The 
exchanger feeds hot water 
throughout the Rectory. 
Thanks to Dave Coene, Don 
Lewis, and Bob Thornton 
for their hard work. 

ANNUAL GOOD FRIDAY COLLECTION 
     This collection will provide assistance for the churches 
in the Holy Land. With all of the continuing violence that is 
occurring in the Holy Land, it is even more urgent that we 
provide financial support for them in their time of need, 
especially in this Lenten season. 
     Each year, the Franciscans, who have custody of the 
Holy Shrines in the Holy Land are grateful for your support 
for the mission entrusted to them by the Holy See. Without 
the encouragement and support of Catholics throughout the 
world, the Church in the cradle of Christianity would 
endure difficulties even greater than those currently faced. 
Thanking you in advance once again for your generous 
contribution to this important cause 
     This collection will be taken up at our 3pm Good Friday 
Service on Good Friday, April 14, 2017 

ADA UPDATE! 
We received 196 pledges last weekend for the Annual Diocesan appeal.  The total dollars 
pledged was $51,592.00.  Our goal for this drive is $137,070.00.  Thanks to all who have 
pledged.  If you did not turn your pledge in yet, please mail it in or drop it in the collection 
as soon as possible.  If everyone pitches in, we will be successful.  Please pray that we will 
make our quota. 


